
Construction Notice
Construction is scheduled to begin on the  
I-805 North Express Lanes Project

Construction on the Interstate 805 (I-805) North Express Lanes 
Project is scheduled to commence this month. The project covers  
a distance of approximately four miles, from just south of State 
Route 52 (SR 52) to just north of Mira Mesa Boulevard in San Diego. 
Stage 1 construction will add one carpool, or High Occupancy 
Vehicle (HOV), lane in each direction and build a south facing Direct 
Access Ramp at Carroll Canyon Road. The carpool lanes  
are scheduled to open in the winter of 2015.

Construction activities will take place along the median in both 
directions. Traffic lanes will be shifted slightly, the median will be 
eliminated from SR 52 to Mira Mesa Boulevard, and a temporary 
concrete barrier (k-rail) will be installed to protect workers.

Motorists traveling through the construction zone should use extra 
caution as slow-moving vehicles will be entering and exiting the 
median. During construction, travelers are encouraged to give 
themselves more time and anticipate possible traffic delays. To 
increase motorist safety and improve traffic flow, SANDAG has 
expanded its San Diego Freeway Service Patrol (FSP) program 
along I-805 North to help stranded drivers. For more information  
on the program, click here.

Night Work
At the onset of construction, there will be temporary night work along 
the freeway in both directions. The work is scheduled from  
9 p.m. to 5 a.m., Sunday through Thursday, and is expected to take 
approximately two weeks. During this time, there will also be work  
on the following freeway ramps:

•	 Governor Drive
•	 Nobel Drive
•	 La Jolla Village Drive / Miramar Road
•	 Mira Mesa Boulevard
•	 Vista Sorrento Parkway

Crews will work to minimize impacts to nearby businesses, residents 
and commuters during construction. We appreciate your patience 
and will continue to keep you informed throughout construction.

For updates on the I-805 North Project, please  
visit KeepSanDiegoMoving.com, call the Construction  
Hotline at (877) 821-4280, or email us at  
I-805North@KeepSanDiegoMoving.com.
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Caltrans’ top priority is safety. 
Every precaution will be 
taken to ensure 
the protection 
of motorists and 
workers. Motorists 
are urged to slow 
down during 
construction. Not only is it 
required by law, but it helps 
save lives. 
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